
Allerthorpe Parish Council 

 

NEWSLETTER - JUN 2014 

 

Parish Council Meeting: The next meetings of the Parish 

Council will be on 28
th

 Jul and 1
st
 Oct 2014 at 8:00pm. 

Members of the Public & Press are welcome at meetings of 

Allerthorpe Parish Council.    Public Participation will commence 

prior to the start of the full council meeting when members of the 

public can raise questions or make statements to the Parish Council 

about any issues they may have.   Because we are restricted to only 10 

minutes, the public are encouraged to use this facility as an 

opportunity to raise issues rather than to seek resolution and in most 

cases the council will need to make referrals before being able to 

provide researched answers. 

 

Upkeep of Grass Verges: The Parish Council would like to 

thank all those residents who maintain the grass verges 

outside their properties by cutting the grass on a more 

regular basis that that scheduled by the ERYC.   It really 

helps to give the Village a pristine look and cared for image. 

 

Village Planters: The Village Planters have recently been 

revitalised with some pansies pending the summer bedding 

plants going out.   We are very grateful to Penny and 

Margaret for the wonderful job they have done again.       

We are always on the lookout for suitable plants throughout 

the year so please let us know if you have any cuttings that 

you could donate. 

 

Grass Cutting and Road Sweeping:  We have been 

advised that the ERYC has increased the number of times 

these functions are carried out and we should now see them 

visiting on a 15 (working) day cycle. 

 



Neighbourhood Plan:  We have now reached a stage 

where the questionnaire to all residents and businesses in the 

Parish are being finalised and should be distributed in July.    

This subject was explained in depth to all those who 

attended the Annual Parish Meeting on 28
th
 May. 

 

High-speed Broadband - Update: The Village is in the 

identified intervention area for the ‘Broadband East Riding’ 

project. This is an ongoing project co-ordinated by the 

ERYC and part of the Government’s national broadband 

programme. BT is the appointed contractor. Overall, the 

project will deliver superfast broadband to over 42,000 

homes and businesses in the intervention area by December 

2015, however, don’t get your hopes too high. The aim is 

only to provide a reliable basic broadband service of at least 

2Mbps. 

 

Summer B-B-Q: The Village Hall Committee is arranging 

a Village BBQ for the 19
th

 July.   Please note the date in 

your diary and further details will be announced nearer the 

date. 

 

The Parish Website:     www.allerthorpe-pc.org.uk 

The website is updated regularly as new information is 

received. 

If you would like to have anything included on the website, 

Please contact us through the ‘Contact us’ page;

 www.allerthorpe-pc.org.uk/contact-us.aspx 

All Planning Applications for the Parish can be viewed at; 

www.allerthorpe-pc.org.uk/planning-applications.aspx  

 

ALLERTHORPE PARISH COUNCIL 


